CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 18, 2007

1.
Association President Dennis Steele called the meeting to order at approx. 10:00 a.m.  Also present from the Board were Bob Edstrom, Pat O’Hara, Tom Kraus, Dave Brainerd, Gloria Williamson, John Sweeney, Terry Miller, and Jim Kirkpatrick.  Ad Hoc Committee members present were Robert Hanson, Doug Johnson, Glen Johnson, and Laura Johnson, and Mark Nagel.  Legal Counsel, Dick Hawke, and Narveson Management Representatives Neal Narveson and LeAnne Rundhaug were also present.  

2.
A motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the October 6, 2007 meeting minutes.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the October 6, 2007 board meeting as written.  The motion carried.  

3. Committee Reports

A. Finance Committee – Tom reviewed what he will report on during the Annual Meeting.  He also reported that the finance committee met with Jason Tollette, Meyer Realty, and Bruce Bonebright, Cottage Builders, to review the preliminary budget for the Gull Five units.  The proposed budget is approx. $600 per week but the total amount due would be billed monthly.  Each unit will have 48 weeks sold leaving 4 for maintenance weeks.

B. House & Grounds Committee – Dave reported that several board members met Saturday and walked the grounds.  Some of the items that were identified as needing attention included exterior staining and window replacement in the older units.  Gloria added that any new furniture purchased should be higher in quality.  Some units need the countertops and tile replaced, and a lighting plan should be created for the units.  Due to the recent cable company’s change to digital, there was also discussion regarding replacing the current TV’s with digitally compatible TV’s. 

C. Communications Committee – Pat reported that the newsletter was posted on the web-site and thanked Denny for his work on it.  It was determined that a weeks calendar should also be posted on the site.
D. Policy Committee – There were no new items to report.

4.
Management Report:

A.
LeAnne mentioned that she is having problems obtaining detailed new owner information and potential problems.  A brief discussion followed.
5.
Old Business:

A.
Dick reported that the Resort license application has been submitted to allow the process of negotiating with the Minnesota Department of Health to move forward.  The Association can withdraw the application if necessary during the appeal process.
B.
Dick reported that Pierz Marine never sent written notice for the last three year option on their lease.  He will send a letter to them to bring it to their attention.  There was discussion regarding boat slips.
C.
There was discussion regarding moving the front desk to the sales building.  Management was directed to see what expense there would be in doing so.

D.
There was discussion regarding making the units non- smoking.  No action was taken. 

E.
It was reported that no nomination applications were received for the ad hoc committee.  Since there was an ad hoc position open and Glen and Laura Johnson own two weeks they suggested allowing them to serve individually.  The Board verbally consented to this arrangement with no dissent without taking a formal vote.

6.
New Business:  There was no new business to discuss.
7.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.
